
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

To: GSRs, DCMs, Trustees, Non-trustee Directors, Area Officers and Committee Chairs, 
Delegates, Appointed Committee Members, Intergroups and Central Offices, Group 
Contacts, GSO and Grapevine Employees  
 
From: Bob W., GSO General Manager, and Chris C., Publisher AA Grapevine 

Date: April 17, 2025 

With the current and rapidly evolving international tariff situation, we wanted to let you 
know that we are closely monitoring it.  We understand there may be concerns about any 
current or potential impact on pricing of AAWS and AA Grapevine literature and on GSO 
business operations in general. 

Currently, there is no impact on our literature pricing or shipping costs nor on other 
business operations. However, as we are sure you are aware, this is a fluid situation, and 
conditions may change in the coming weeks and months.  

We want you to know that we are continuing to work with our vendors to closely monitor the 
situation and get the most up-to-date information. We will keep you informed of any 
changes that will affect our literature pricing or significant cost increases.  

Thank you so much for everything each of you do for Alcoholics Anonymous. 

With gratitude, 

 

 

 


